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******************

(Names of honorable guests),

Ladies and gentlemen,

On behalf of the Ministry of Social Development and Human Security, 
I welcome you all to Bangkok, Thailand. I also would like to express gratitude towards all the efforts done by the Disability Rights Promotion International and Disabled Peoples’ International Asia-Pacific to realize the Regional Training Workshop, inviting the leaders of disabled people’s organizations from five countries:  namely Bangladesh, Cambodia, Laos, Nepal and Thailand. 
As you know, Thailand ratified the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities, or the CRPD, in July 2008. To harmonize the domestic legislation with this Convention, the Parliament passed the new disability law called “The Persons with Disabilities Empowerment Act of 2007”. This is a comprehensive disability law to prohibit the discrimination against persons with disabilities.

According to this law, the Ministry of Social Development and Human Security has a focal point of disability policy, the National Office for Empowerment of Persons with Disabilities, or NEP. Through NEP, our Ministry has organized and supported a lot of activities that empower and build the capacities of persons with disabilities in Thailand.  Especially, we put emphasis on collaboration with disabled people’s organizations. Engagement of disabled people’s organizations with government’s tasks has merits on both sides. Programs and projects of the governments become more realistic and effective.  On the other hand, DPOs are empowered through collaboration with other sectors. 
Ladies and gentlemen,

   Our government has also started bilateral international cooperation.      For example, NEP sends missions to Laos and Myanmar to promote the implementation and ratification of the CRPD which is a part of ASEAN project. South to South cooperation is the key to promoting the human rights of persons with disabilities in developing countries, because we can easily share common experiences and good practices with each other.  

   From these perspectives, our Ministry believes this workshop definitely enhances the network of DPOs at regional level to promote and protect the rights of persons with disabilities. Thai government is proud to support this important project.  I hope this workshop will be fruitful for everyone. 
   Finally, as a Thai citizen, I hope you will enjoy your stay in Bangkok, with its famous food and culture. 
  Thank you very much.

